
 

 

March 27, 2023 
 

Chairwoman Kay Granger     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for County of McHenry’s Randall Road Improvements project in fiscal 
year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of McHenry, 667 Ware Road, 
Woodstock, Illinois, 60098.  The funding for this project would facilitate significant improvements to 
this busy thoroughfare, including road widening to six lanes of traffic, various intersection 
improvements, installation of a multi-use path on the east side of the road and a sidewalk on the west 
side.  These changes will increase capacity and safety and encourage economic growth within the area.   

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 
133(b) (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program) as it is for the construction of a highway on the 
National Highway System (NHS). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 
Sincerely, 

Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 


